Minutes of the Patient Participation Group Meeting

Queenhill Medical Practice – Wednesday 22nd October 2014
In attendance :-
Lynn Ticehurst (Minutes)


Janet Jalfon (Chair)
Pam Topley




Ernest Sweeney

Surrendra Patel



Mary Gill

Janet Foulds




Barbara Fox


Barbara Courtney



Jenny Smith

Brian Barnes




Kelly Bissell

Lynne Poole




Jackie Martinelli

Dr. Tony Brzezicki

Apologies from :-  

Olive Ramdeholl



Joanne Strugnell – Treetops residential home
1. Minutes of meeting held on 10th September presented and approved.
2. Report on DNAs over 3 month period presented by Jackie (Reception Manager)
· In September alone a total of 74 Doctor’s appointments out of a total 1567 appointments available were missed …. Equates to round 4.80%.  DNA’s for Nurses and Health Care Assistants were higher with around 7.5% of a total of 1161 available appointments not attending.  This is despite text messages being sent to remind patients wherever possible. (DNA also occurs if patient more than 10 minutes late for the appointment)

· There is no pattern which can be seen as records are not kept and therefore no follow-up possible.

· Very costly, in terms of time and money, and very frustrating for practice staff and other patients not able to get appointments

· Solutions include better communication … patients could make better use of on-line services to make and cancel appointments; by registering e-mail and mobile phone details with the surgery it would be possible for patients to receive messages / reminders etc (this can be done by going onto the surgery web-site and following the link to version online services).  The telephone ‘comfort message’ will be changed to include details of the online services and the web-site.
· If anybody has any good suggestion to help solve the problem please send to the surgery (N.B. Members of the PPG cannot help directly because of patient confidentiality)
3. Article to be published in the Selsdon Gazette re. the PPG and surgery in general …. It will include information about on-line services, web-site etc.

4. Friends and Family test – Kelly talked about this NHS survey (thought to be one of the largest healthcare survey ever) which will be going live in GP practices in December.  Just two questions:-

1. How likely would you be to recommend your GP practice

2. What is the reason for your answer

- The survey, which is anonymous, will be available for completion on the web-site or forms from Reception.
Admin staff will collate responses and send to NHS England.  Specific responses to question 2 will be reviewed locally

5. Kelly reported progress the PPG is making in terms of its overall Action Points and Plans … see separate sheet and these minutes for specific actions.

6. Wheelchair - Following previous decision in favour of raising funds to purchase a wheelchair to be used at the surgery, a patient has contacted the surgery to donate one.  This is a very generous offer and will be followed up quickly … unless for any unlikely reason it is not suitable we will arrange to collect it and have it put to good use.
7. Grabrail – It has been confirmed that the staircase is too narrow for an additional rail to be fitted.
Patients who have difficulties getting up the stairs should notify reception so that it can be arranged for them to be seen downstairs.

(It was noted that the PPG is not responsible for security measures and maintenance within the practice ….. every security measure is applied in all areas)

8. Information / TV screen – Lynne Poole is looking into the possibility with ‘Communication Network UK’ ….. it seems possible to make another screen available but need to work out where, on the ground floor, it could be placed to achieve full benefit.

9. Flu Clinics – A very good up-take.

The opportunity was taken to hand out PPG Newsletters (300), Pneumococcal vaccine leaflets (300) and Shingles vaccine leaflets (100) …… it is hoped that this will encourage requests for vaccination and interest in the PPG.
10. Purley Memorial Hospital / Don’t just go to A&E – Leaflets explaining the full range of options available to maximise effective treatment will be available, by the beginning of November, in the surgery.

Note – in addition to the six overlapping emergency services already available, Croydon University Hospital (previously known as Mayday) is bidding for a larger A&E department, hoping that work will start in the new year.
11. Sale of Cards – Many thanks to Mary Gill for selling her hand-made cards at the flu clinics and for contributing all she raised to the PPG. 

12. Plaque to recognise donation for BP machine – Kelly to agree words and have the plaque fitted; it was suggested that ‘on the BP machine’ might be more appropriate than on the wall.

13. Doctor’s input / Questions to Dr. B.  

First a big thank you from the members of the PPG to Dr. B for attending the meeting and for being so open and informative …. His presence and contribution were greatly appreciated.

What follows is very much a summary of what was discussed during this session:-

· The PPG is down to the patients …. Doctors are happy with it but it is not ‘theirs’ to run.
· There is a defibrillator in the surgery and all members of staff are trained in its use

· Patients are able to choose which hospital they wish to attend in order to see a consultant (exceptions being in areas of mental health and cancer treatment) … it should be noted though that Doctors’ tend to know which are the best places to go for what treatment and will advise accordingly.  Patients will always be informed of the full ramifications of choosing, for example, a private hospital – in an emergency it could still be necessary to have to transfer to an NHS hospital.

There was an endorsement of the need for patient responsibility ….. doctors can give evidence based advice but cannot enforce it!
· Diagnosis Dementia (government initiative) – early diagnosis does not stop it but can help in the management of it.  Being too quick to apply the dementia label can have adverse consequences e.g. insurance.

· GP practices are in a cleft stick … removal of some funding but services still required and extension to services being proposed. NHS cuts are biting hard; every effort being made not to cut things but it may be inevitable.

· Care in the home is preferred to in-patient care, particularly for the elderly.  In Croydon there are c. 15,000 over 65s who live alone …. Considerable thinking going on to assist people to continue to live in their own homes.
………………………………………………………………………………..
14. Next meeting:-

Wednesday 21st January at 6:30 pm
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